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Bill Type and Number: Resolution 2014-653
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Schellenberg 
Date of Introduction: September 23, 2014
Committee(s) of Reference: 

Date of Analysis: September 25, 2014
Type of Action: Petition to Mayor and General Counsel
Bill Summary: The bill urges the Mayor and General Counsel to pursue to completion on its merits the pending lawsuit (Randall Wyse, et. al. vs. City of Jacksonville, et. al.) that could determine the legal validity of the so-called “thirty year agreement” between the City and the Police and Fire Pension Fund (PFPF), and thereby may determine the appropriate entity with whom the City be bargaining over possible changes to the pension benefits offered by the Police and Fire Pension Fund.
Background Information: In 1991, in order to settle on-going disputes over several aspects of the operation of the Police and Fire Pension Fund, the City Council and the PFPF board of trustees entered into an agreement that established various standards for the plan and obligations of the parties with regard to funding and management of the PFPF. The agreement has been amended several times including 2000, 2003 and 2006. In late 2012 the Council authorized the General Counsel to commence litigation to determine the legal validity of the establishment of the Jacksonville Police and Fire Pension Fund Senior Staff Voluntary Retirement Plan. Before that litigation could be filed, the City was sued by Randy Wyse, President of the Jacksonville Association Fire Fighters, et. al. to determine the enforceability of the agreement and prevent the City from changing PFPF benefits without obtaining agreement of the changes with the PFPF Board. The police and firefighter unions contend that the agreement creates an obligation for the City to negotiate benefits only with the PFPF board, leaving the unions to be only beneficiaries of any resulting agreement; the City disagrees and seeks to negotiate directly with the unions. The parties have been in settlement talks since 2013 over various provisions of the agreement.
Policy Impact Area: Police and Fire Pension Fund operations
Fiscal Impact: Undetermined
Analyst: Clements
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